
EMERGENCY WEATHER SHELTER PLAN 
ACTIVATED

The City of Fort Collins has ACTIVATED the Emergency Weather Shelter Plan 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2022 (5 p.m.) – FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 4 (8 a.m.)

The plan will be in operation February 1 (Tuesday night), February 2 (Wednesday night), and 
February 3 (Thursday night) due to overnight temperatures below zero degrees Fahrenheit, 
severe windchill, and an incoming snowstorm, as forecast by the National Weather Service. 
The City of Fort Collins is in communication with internal City departments and external 
community partners to coordinate and operate shelters.

Anyone seeking overnight shelter should go to:
a. Catholic Charities (460 Linden Center Drive) – shelter for women and families

b. Fort Collins Rescue Mission (316 Jefferson Street) - shelter for men - lottery for beds at
FCRM is held at the Murphy Center around 3:00 p.m. each day

–Anyone seeking daytime shelter should go to:
a. Women can stay all day at Catholic Charities.

b. Men can stay all day at Fort Collins Rescue Mission.

c. Those utilizing the overflow shelter at 212 W. Mountain (as determined by 
FCRM) and those who do not access overnight shelter can find day shelter at 
the Murphy Center (242 Conifer Street).

Transfort will be operating regular business hours with stops near the 
Murphy Center and all shelter sites on routes 8 and 81. 

In case of emergency or life-safety concern, please call 911.

Please contact Brittany Depew at bdepew@fcgov.com if you have questions.

Auxiliary aids and services are available for persons with disabilities. V/TDD 711 20-22195




